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Introduction 
 
This report is an update on the progress made by the New Zealand Police (Police), in 
implementing the recommendations from the Commission of Inquiry into Police Conduct 
(COI).  The report is provided quarterly in accordance with the requirements of the 
Cabinet Policy Committee. 

Police are responsible for implementing 47 of the 60 recommendations.  The intention is 
not only to implement solutions, but to ensure that those solutions have the desired effect 
(that they are embedded).   

 
 
 



   

Police COI dashboard to 30 September 2013 
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1 CPT 6    EWS 8    CPT 5    CI 1   

Improvements planned Solutions implemented Solutions and their 
effects monitored Solutions embedded 

 
 
 

 Recommendation status 30 September 2013. 
 

  
 Recommendation status 30 September 2012. 

  
 
 

Workstream Status changes this quarter 
ASS Assurance ▲ Progressed since last report 
ASA Adult Sexual Assault Investigations ▼ Relegated since last report 
CI Corporate Instruments   
CPE Compliance   
CPT Complaints   
EEM Ethics and Ethnic Minorities   
EWS Early Warning System   
PMD Performance Management and Discipline   

 
 

Key areas of progress this quarter 

There were no recommendation status changes in the September quarter.   

A senior HR consultant has been engaged to review COI progress and identify any changes 
required to complete all recommendations by the end of the COI monitoring period (31 
March 2017).  This includes a reassessment of the current status allocated to each 
recommendation.  The status allocated to certain recommendations is likely to change as a 
result of this review.   


